 [image: image1.png]Iy .
SCOUTS,




LONSDALE DISTRICT
SCOUT LEADERS’ MEETING
Notes of Scout Leaders’ Meeting held on 4 March 2013 at at DHQ, Moor Street, Lancaster.
Present: 
Caton: Sylvia Myall, Forton: Geoff Trimnell, Halton: John Elliott, 11 More: Tony Routh, Fiona Wetton,  16 More: Alan Hague,. Overton: Mark Worsnop
District: John Buckley (DSL), Pat Griffin (DC), Mark Walker (DSL).
Apologies: Paul Sargent (ADC Scouts), Bridget Worsnop. 
1.
Presentations

The DC presented Wood Badges to John Elliott and Mark Walker.
2.
County Rally, 10 -12 May 2013

Full details have been emailed to all Troops. Cost for Scouts will be £30.00; leaders and YL’s 
£15.00.


As usual, Troops attending will require to provide sufficient benches & tables for their Scouts. 
If anyone is able to bring some gas to assist with the cooking that would be helpful. 


Tents need to be erected by Wednesday or Thursday.


Don’t forget to mention the badge design competition to your Scouts as outlined in the email.


There will be a meeting in DHQ to finalise arrangements at 7.30 pm on Monday 29 April.

3.
Red Rose 2014
, 26 July to 2 August 


Advance notice of this international event – cost will be £130 plus food and travel.
4.
‘Skills & Chills’, 14 – 16 June 2013
Full information and booking forms are on the website. If you have any further suggestions for activities let the DC know.
5. 
St. George’s Day, 23 April 2013
The parade and assembly will take place in Morecambe again this year owing to probable travel disruption in Lancaster. Muster has been moved back to 6.45 pm, in front of the Platform. The service is timed for 7.15 pm with an 8 o’clock finish.
Please let the DC know of any suggestions for content for the service and a charity for the collection. 

6. 
County Commissioner’s Challenge

Full details of this twelve month themed participation award are on the website. It can provide 
a wealth of outdoor programme ideas for the Troop.
7. 
Nights Away Notifications


A reminder that the leader in charge of any ‘nights away’ event must ensure that a notification 
of this is made in the required format to the DC’s representative. Bear in mind that failure to do 
so could compromise any insurance claim arising from injury or incidents at the event leaving 
a leader vulnerable to a personal claim for damages.

Notifications are easily made via the online form on the website. 


http://www.lonsdalescouts.org.uk/nightsaway/nights-away-notification-form/
8.
Master at Arms Activity Badge


Mark enquired if there was interest in organizing a course for this badge; this might also lead 
to an annual competition. Leaders present felt that there would be strong interest.

The format for the course might be 6 sessions followed by a competition, perhaps taking place 
over two weekends. There would probably be places for 24 Scouts per session.
9.
International Opportunities

The County team has a number of international events in the pipeline. These include Scouts
Go Paris – Easter 2014, Scouts Go Austria – Summer 2015. 

The County Website has all the details.
10.
Chief Scout’s Gold Award Presentations

The next presentation is taking place at Fleetwood on 18 Mar 2013. The following one will be in 
Lonsdale June/July, venue to be confirmed. If you have any nominees now is the time to let 
the ADC know. 
11.
Next Meeting 
The next meeting has been arranged for 6 May 2013 at 7.30 pm at DHQ. 
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